
24th June 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

This is the first of a few weeks of newsletters that focus on the long goodbye from our 
terrific Y6s.

This week they had a 3 day, 2night stay at Stubbers Adventure Camp near Upminster in Essex. It 
will come as no surprise to you that their behaviour was excellent whilst they were still able to let 
their hair down. Even when they encountered some very poor behaviour by children from other 
schools they displayed a class and dignity that marked them out as special. Below are some photos 
and a write up from Jalil.

In the beginning! Looks like the picture of a very large rock band!

My Stubbers Experience By Jalil
Monday
On Monday 20th June at 3:30pm we set out on our adventure to Stubbers. We got on the coach 
and put our luggage under the bus. Our driver's name was Chris and when we arrived we went to 
our rooms and put our luggage under our beds. After that, it was almost dinner so we went and 
made our way to the dinner hall. We had Chicken and rice with fruit. When we finished dinner we 
went to evening activities where you could dance, play foosball and table tennis or play football 
around 8:45 we went back to camp and got ready for bed.

St Luke's News
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with parents to develop the whole child.




Tuesday
The next morning we went to get breakfast then started the activities in 
groups. I was in group three so I had archery and axe throwing up until 
12:00pm. After axe throwing everybody had lunch, the menu was; 
sandwiches and crisps with a small chocolate and fruit. When 
everybody finished their food, we went to camp and waited for our next 
activity. When they were ready for us we went to line up and waited to 

be called by the workers. All of 
the groups went and paddled a 
bellboat, which was like 
kayaking. There was even a bit 
of rivalry as to who was the best 
team. Right after bellboat, group 
three went on banana boats, 
where a man on a jet ski with a rope connected to the 
banana was riding on waves trying to throw you off. The 
banana boat was lots of fun and a lot of people enjoyed it. 
Then it was dinner time. We headed to the hall and ate beef 
burgers with wedges and for dessert we had mousse with 
cream then again we went to evening activities. At around 
the same time we left and went to bed

Wednesday
This was the last day we were going to be here so we started packing and went to breakfast. After 
breakfast, my group went to do crate stacking. Crate stacking is when you stack crates trying to get 
a record beating everyone else as a duo, the record was 12 and as a solo the record was 14 which I 
set myself. The rest of the day went on as normal but at 1:45 we did team challenge which you had 
to work together as a team to complete the challenges. Then we went back to camp and started to 
get ready to leave. Chris then came and took us back and we all went home.

Time to fire up the banana boat - Hold on tight!!



Steady…steady…

Ohhh, and you were 
doing so well! 🥴

Challenges

Friends for life!

Time to come home with memories that will last!



.
St. Luke’s has talent…always!
On Friday morning our children told jokes, played instruments, made moves and sang like rock 
stars. There were applause, laughs and shrieks coming from the parents and the children and 
special mention has to go to the 2 acts below – they were incredible. But the biggest thanks has to 
go to Miss Robyn (herself a professional singer) who encouraged the children and worked with 
them through many of her lunchtimes to launch them on the road to stardom!

Girl Power! The great Y1 Supergroup and the one Incredible Rapper!

Below are some of the other fantastic contestants



Spare school clothing
If anyone has school clothing that no longer fits but can be used by others please can you donate it 
to the school so we can give it out to families that might be struggling with the costs of buying 
uniform. We are especially in need of KS1 and Early Years clothing supplies – thanks!



Church News
St Luke's church is looking for a new full 
time youth and children's worker to lead 
and grow our ministry to those under the 
age of 18. Could it be you or someone 
you know?

For more information about what the job 
involves visit www.stlukese16.co.uk/
vacancies

You can also download the application 
form there! Applications must be received 
by the deadline of Wednesday 29th June 
at 5pm.

Have a peaceful week

S

ummer Term Dates

June
27th Windrush Assembly
28th Colne Engaine Primary Y3 visit St. Luke’s
29th Y1/2 mixed handball @ Dersingham Primary

July
1st International Celebration for all Parents and children 1-4pm
4th Y6 to visit Ben Kinsella Workshop
5th Y6 SATs Results are released!
6th Y5/6 ABC Team Festival @ Langdon Primary
6th July RHSE (sex education part of curriculum) lesson overviews in hall for parents to 
look at
8th Y6 to visit Adventure Island, Southend
11th RHSE lessons for all this week
11th AM EYFS Sports Day & PM KS1 Sports Day
11th 4pm Drama Club show for parents in the main hall
12th AM Y3/4 Sports Day & PM Y5/6 Sports Day
13th Y3/4 mixed ABC sports tournament
15th Y6 Leavers assembly 9am
19th St. Luke’s Music Festival 9am
20th Y5/6 Girls Netball tournament
22nd July school closes for the Summer Holidays at 1pm 

Matt Hipperson

Head Teacher
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